Safety Commission Minutes Date: Monday, March 27, 2023

Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm

In Attendance: Jodi Bohdal, Master Kim, D. Fulton, C. Farrugia and L. Noonan. A quorum was present.

Approval of Minutes

Deb Fulton moved to accept the meeting minutes of January 23, 2023, as presented. Master Kim seconded. Motion carried.

Officer's Reports:

President: Master Kim introduced and welcomed Christine Farrugia to the Safety Commission.

Master Kim discussed the following items as things the Commission will be working on this coming year:

- a. DCED Funds for Gateway for the Northbound 611
- b. Purchasing ten (10) sets of "Use Crosswalk" Signs & Posts
- c. Purchase two (2) sets of rapid flashing beacon signs & posts
- d. New Mid-Walk Crosswalk at Delmar Road & Pocono Blvd.
- e. Wish List items: a. Red Brick Crosswalks on Pocono Blvd.
 - b. Bus Shelters
 - c. Rumble Strips

Unfinished Business:

Installation of the RRFB Pedestrian Crossing Signs

Lori Noonan confirmed that the borough engineer & manager is working on submitting the applications to Penn DOT for approval.

Next Meeting

Next meeting will be held on Monday, April 24, 2023.

Adjournment

A motion to adjourn was made by Master Kim with a second by Deb Fulton. Motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori Noonan Safety Commission Secretary